Reception Summer Term Topics

Dear Parents and Carers,

Our topics this half term are: EID, Inventions, Vesak, Vaisakhi, Nocturnal animals,
Animals and habitats, Charity, Summer, Seaside, Dragon boats, The farm and

Space.

We will focus on:

Physical
Development:

PRIME AREAS

Gross motor skills:
Confidently and safely use a range of large and small apparatus
indoors and outside, alone and in a group.
Develop the overall body strength, co-ordination, balance, and agility
needed to engage successfully in PE lessons. i.e., ball skills, dance,
gymnastics, games

Fine motor skills:
Use a range of small tools, including scissors, paintbrushes, and cutlery.
Showing accuracy and care when drawing.
Forming letters correctly using an effective pencil grip




Mathematics:

Expressive Arts
and Design:

SPECIFIC AREAS:

Develop a deep understanding of number to 10, including the
composition of each number.

Subitising (recognise quantities without counting) up to 5.

Comparing quantities up to 10 in different contexts, recognising when
one quantity is greater than, less than or the same as the other
quantity.

Exploring and representing patterns within numbers up to 10, including
evens and odds, double facts and how quantities can be distributed
equally.

Using everyday language to talk about size, weight, capacity, position,
distance, time, and money to compare quantities and objects and to
solve problems.

Exploring characteristics of everyday objects and shapes and use
mathematical language to describe them.

Singing songs, making music, and dancing and experimenting with
ways of making changes

Exploring a variety of materials, tools, and techniques, experimenting
with colour, design, texture, form, and function

Representing their own ideas, thoughts and feelings through design and
technology, art, music, dance, role play and stories




Other Information

¢ Please make sure you read the parents notices situated by your child’s class doors.

* Please take time to look at your child’s online Tapestry Journal and send a reply if possible. If you cannot access
your account, please tell a member of staff as soon as possible.

* Please check your child’s book bag every week for new reading books.

e Please regularly check emails and group calls for information such as school letters, newsletters, events etc.

Next Steps in your child’s learning

As explained when your child started Reception, we will be assessing your child against the Early Learning Goals
(ELGs) in June. These are the learning expectations for the end of the Reception year which help prepare the children
for the curriculum in year 1. Please bear in mind that some children will not reach all 17 Early Learning Goals due to a
number of factors. Please do not worry if your child has not reached all the ELGs; the Year 1 teachers will be well
prepared for this and will ensure children make excellent progress from whatever starting point they are at on entry
to Year 1.

Transition to year 1

The Reception timetable will remain the same for first half of the summer term. During the second half of the
summer term we will be preparing the children for the transition to year 1. The children will be spending more time
in their base classrooms and they will be expected to participate in teacher directed activities, as a whole class, for
short periods of time. The children will still have the opportunity to choose their own activities during free-flow time
and they will have daily access to the outdoor classroom.

If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to speak to us.

We are looking forward to having a productive and enjoyable term with you and your child.

The Reception Team
Mr Fortey, Miss Leach, Mrs Corbett and Mrs Flynn




